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DATE:  October 10th, 2013

TO: ORAFS Executive Committee
FROM: Tony Siniscal, Secretary/Treasurer

SUBJECT: Minutes from ORAFS Executive Committee Meeting, October 10th, 2013 from 1500-1645
Conference Call Information: 
Phone: 712-732-0180 
Participant Code: 401355 #

ExCom Present: President – Todd Buchholz, Vice President - Kevin McDonnell, Past President – Jeff Yanke, External Director – Holly Huchko, Internal Director – Michele Weaver (late arrival), Student Representative - Andrew Futerman.

1505
ITEM 1:  Review

1. Review Agenda - Several items were added to the agenda during the meeting.
2. Action Items from September:
a. Approve September fall retreat minutes – Due to the length and complexity of retreat minutes, Tony is still working on a draft.  Action Item: Tony will finish the draft minutes and distribute to ExCom for approval via email, or at the November meeting.
b. Fall Piscatorial Press – Allison requested content from ExCom by October 16th.
1510
ITEM 2:  President’s Report
1. WDAFS Update  

a. Todd will be attending the WDAFS mid-year retreat in Golden, CO from November 8-10th.  Hotel and airfare costs are $528.00, which is well under the budget of $981.00.
b. Professional Travel Awards for WDAFS 2014 – Jeff clarified the final criteria with Pam Sponholtz and Dave Ward, and posted the criteria on our website.  The deadline to apply for these awards was extended to October 31st.
2. Parent Society Update

a. AFS 2015 – Michele attended the first ‘core team’ meeting of the AFS 2015 planning committee.  She will serve as the chapter’s liaison to the planning committee until the incoming president-elect takes office on May 1, 2014.  So far, the planning team is expecting the Oregon Chapter to assist with meeting finances (Secretary/Treasurer) and sponsorships (Past-President).  Action Item:  Michele will capture the highlights of this meeting and distribute to ExCom.
3. Old Business
a. Investment Committee membership list – Action Item:  The most recent list of members is located on the Secretary/Treasurer flash drive passed from Michele to Garth to Tony.
b. Northwest Fish Culture Conference (NWFCC) Scholarships – Jeff, Holly, and Ryan Couture finalized criteria for these scholarships.  The advertisements were posted on our website, the NWFCC website, and our social media outlets.  Action Item:  Kevin will distribute to our student distribution lists.

c. FTP site on the chapter’s website for archiving – Action Item:  Todd will tentatively task Tony with creating a FTP site to archive ExCom and chapter materials.

d. Lamprey conference sponsorship request – During the meeting, Todd informed that this conference was cancelled as a result of the partial federal government shutdown.

e. Post final budget and workplan to website – Action Item:  Todd will send Jeff the final versions of both documents, Jeff will forward to webmaster for posting.

f. 50th anniversary poster workgroup – This group will meet in November, but a few issues were discussed.  The photos from our archives need to be higher resolution for use on poster displays.  Action Item:  Holly will follow up with graphic designers for advice; Kevin will refer to the OSU archives for assistance.  Michele and Demian Ebert may also have contacts that could assist.

g. Chapter of the Year Awards – Michele reported that Demian Ebert has three awards in his basement.  Jeff location one award in Rich Carmichael’s office in La Grande.  Action Item:  Michele will continue to identify the location of our 11 awards from the Parent Society.

h. Underrepresented groups scholarship – There was an agenda item from the fall retreat that ‘someone’ would be assigned the duty of drafting criteria for this potential scholarship.  Action Item:  Todd will contact Parent Society to get criteria for similar scholarships in place.
4. New Business
a. West Coast Salmon Summit sponsorship – The chapter was solicited by Gary Vonderhoe to sponsor this event.  Based on our understanding of the meeting scope, and some members experience with this meeting, we agreed to sponsor the summit.  However, the summit won’t be held until our next budget cycle.  Action Item:  Mike will contact Gary and ask they contact ORAFS after May 1, 2014.
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ITEM 3:  ExCom updates
1. Past-President – Jeff Yanke
a. Chapter Strategic Plan – Jeff agreed to lead an effort to review this plan, of which the scope runs through 2013.  Jeff will begin reviewing this after the annual meeting but before the spring retreat.
b. Handbook Revisions – Jeff suggested it was best to focus on handbook revisions until after the annual meeting.  For now, we may be suggesting to amend the handbook to change the secretary/treasurer and external director positions to 2 years.  In addition, we may suggest making chapter resolutions due in December to better coincide with the annual meeting.  Action Item:  Jeff will consult to determine if the aforementioned changes are simply within the scope of the handbook, or if they require bylaw changes.

c. Website Updates – Jeff has been working with the webmaster as ExCom liaison for the website.  Jeff met with Mike and explained his role.  Mike has been very responsive on updating content and the website looks great.  Jeff mentioned that he will be sending requests for content out for the annual meeting portion of the website soon.  In addition, Jeff found some incidences of members being inadvertently removed from the chapter listserv.  Action Item:  Jeff will follow up on the size of the listserv to ensure our audience is being captured fully.
2. External Director – Holly Huchko
a. Committee Reports – Ian Reid resigned from the freshwater habitat committee chair.  Bill Wall, who had been filling in for Ian on an interim basis, will maintain the position.

b. Legislative Liaison Update – The chapter is currently trying to finalize Sue’s contract, but is being held up by a billing issue.  Sue billed the chapter in July for $2,100; which covered most of her time during the active legislative session.  However, this bill included time spent on both the 2012-13 and 2013-14 fiscal years.  As a consequence, we do not believe the chapter will have the budgeted expenses to cover the remainder of Sue’s contract.  Action Item:  Todd will look at budget shortfall and move funds appropriately to cover expenses.  Once that is resolved, Todd and Holly will finalize Sue’s contract.

c. Committee work plans – Holly sent draft work plans to ExCom for all committees except legislative, marine, and freshwater habitat.  The deadline for these was October 15th, so Holly may write the outstanding plans herself for submission to the committees.  Action Item:  ExCom will review the draft plans that Holly sent and provide comments.

d. White papers – No updates.

e. Conservation Leaders Meeting – The next quarterly meeting is November 5, 2013 at the Oregon Zoo.  Demian Ebert will attend on behalf of the chapter, and Michele will be a backup.
3. President-Elect – Mike Gauvin (2014 Annual Meeting)
a. Registration – Michele and Tony met to sort out the 123 site for the 2014 meeting.  Tony included an undergraduate/graduate student option.  Michele finalized the meal selections.  Action Item:  Michele will send the final meal selections to Tony.
b. Plenary Session – Mike received the invitation and thank you letter examples from Jeff.  Action Item:  Mike will formally send invitation letters to the scheduled speakers.

c. Workshops – Holly and Mike scheduled two full-day workshops, R statistics (lead instructor Kris Homel) and Structured Decision Making (lead instructor Jim Peterson).  A third, half-day workshop on scientific writing is forthcoming.  There was a discussion on whether the full-day workshops should be scheduled for all day Tuesday, or split between Tuesday afternoon and Wednesday morning.  The chapter has traditionally done the later to accommodate travel for attendees on Tuesday morning, and provide a break on Tuesday night for the technically-involved workshops.  Action Item: Holly and Mike will discuss workshop schedules with the instructors.
d. Registration Costs – Tony provided Jeff with an updated cost matrix for the website.  Action Item:  Jeff will forward to ExCom for review before posting.

e. Credit Card Machine – Tony suggested tabling this, as the credit card machine is not an immediate need.

f. Sponsorships – Todd received solicitation templates from Jeff.  Formal solicitation letters will be sent to potential sponsors on October 11th.  Action Item:  Todd will contact PacifiCorp regarding sponsoring the printing costs for the annual meeting program.
g. Band – Mike has not made any contacts yet, but will be looking to book the Deb Cleveland band.

h. Online award submission – Nothing has been finalized.  Action Item:  Michele will forward ideas for the form to Todd.

i. Spawning Run – Mike contacted the Parent Society regarding the insurance requirements for this event, but is waiting for a response.  Action Item:  Mike will contact past presidents to determine why the Oregon spawning run was cancelled.

j. Program Layout – Mike finalized the program copyediting contract with Heather Stanley.  Action Item:  Todd will sign and send to Mike.

k. Technical Sessions – Mike has a list of moderators interested in assembling 6-8 sessions, with approximately 6 talks each.  There has been no contact from our external committee chairs about sponsoring a technical session.
4. Vice President – Kevin McDonnell
a. Raffle Auction Update – Luke Schultz and Luke Whitman have agreed to be the raffle auction chairs this year.  They have begun soliciting donations.  Mike also reminded Kevin that Laura Tesler is willing to help solicit donations prior to the auction.  Action Item:  Kevin will contact Laura to bring her into the loop on solicitations.

b. 50th Anniversary Rod – Kevin and Jeff will solicit rod builders for a donation once we better understand what type of rod we are looking for.  Action Item:  Kevin will task Luke Schultz with deciding what type of rod (specifications) the chapter would like to auction.

c. Auctioneer – Kevin will contact the potential auctioneer soon.
d. T-Shirts – Mike and Kevin both made contacts with potential providers of t-shirts.  They will discuss which option suits our needs best and provide an update to the planning committee.  There is some confusion as to what the T-shirt budget was for the upcoming meeting.  Action Item:  Todd will determine what the budgeted amount was on the final budget and provide that information to the committee.

e. Bylaws and Resolutions – Kevin suggested we consider a mid-December deadline.  

f. Student Volunteers – The fish and wildlife department at OSU has agreed to pay for undergraduate rooms at the annual meeting, but not for graduate student lodging.  The chapter agreed that we will cover the rooms for graduate students out of our account.
g. Student announcements – Kevin will ensure that all the Oregon colleges will receive updates about the upcoming annual meeting.
5. Secretary/Treasurer – Tony Siniscal (added after the meeting)
a. Accounts Update
i. Business Checking-      08/30/2013 - $96,630.37
                                                             2 CREDITS $2,500
                                                             1 DEBIT 322.98
                                        09/30/2013 – $88,807.87
ii. Northwest Fish Culture Account- 
08/30/13 2,470.14
                                                                  09/30/13 $0.00
iii. Money Market-
          08/30/13 100,142.53
                                                Interest accrued in June - $4.25



                  Interest since inception - $146.78
                                        09/30/13 100,146.78
6. Internal Director – Michele Weaver
a. 50th Anniversary Posters – All the past-presidents from 1990’s to present have been contacted to send bullets about significant chapter accomplishments during their tenure, many have responded.
b. Accommodations – Michele continues to work with the Hilton Eugene on annual meeting accommodations.  Most recently, she worked with the Hilton’s chef to finalize our menu selections.
7. Student Subunit Representative – Andrew Futerman
a. Cooperative mentorship program – Andrew and Kevin sent a draft proposal of the program to ExCom for review.  After discussion, we agreed that next steps of the program are to: develop a criteria matrix for pairing students and mentors, sign up people in both roles, and advertise.  

b. Student Subunit Update – The first meeting of the year attracted 40-50 students.  It was a bird-oriented meeting, so the interest was mostly for wildlife.  The subunit was polled for interests, with the objective of tailoring the meeting to student’s needs.  For the question “would you rather attend the TWS or AFS meeting”, most students replied TWS.  However, this may reflect the wildlife-dominant perspective at this first meeting, Andrew will continue to poll the student for the most well-rounded perspective.  Action Item:  Andrew will share the preliminary results of the survey with ExCom.
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ITEM 5:  Upcoming ORAFS meetings
1. ExCom calls every 2nd Thursday 1500-1700 hours
2. Mike will begin hosting separate annual meeting agendas next month
3. Next call – scheduled for November 14th, 2013.

